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Our junior teams are all on the board

With the season approaching the Christmas break, we can be quite satisfied with the progress of our Moonee Valley Cricket Club junior teams.

All the teams have got points on the board, and we have seen some exciting performances from some of our young players.

The Under 16 White team in C Grade is near the top of the ladder, our Under 14 girls have only lost one game and our Under 10s continue to rack up some good wins.

On November 15 all three of our Under 12 teams won – a terrific achievement by the players and their coaches. We could further strengthen these teams with a couple of extra players, so anyone who has a friend or relative in the under-12 age group should send them along to training.

A first-class effort!

As further evidence that Moonee Valley’s junior development policy is working, we must congratulate Matt Thomas on winning selection in the Firsts, playing in the A North grade of the Victorian Turf Cricket Association.

Matt, still 16, was co-captain and opening bat in our Under 16 team last season.

He’s held his spot in the Firsts now for several games, and justified his selection with a fine 36 in the just-completed game – Moonee Valley’s third highest Firsts score this season.

Cricket fees are now due: Please pay promptly

Season’s subscription fees for our players are now due. The Club has asked that the fees be paid by the start of December, which will help us achieve our budget and pay the ongoing costs of running a cricket club and putting our 16 junior and senior teams on the field each week.

Almost 40% of our fees have already come in – a pleasing start, but now the rest are due.

This year’s cricket club subscription is $99, including GST. For second and subsequent children playing cricket the cost is $71.50 (including GST). For children from families with an eligible health or concession card, the fee is $66 per child.

Our players are also required to be members of our parent body, the Moonee Valley Sporting Club. This entails a payment on top of our cricket club subscriptions.

The cost is $22 per junior player, including GST, and $45 for senior member. As an encouragement to sign up the whole family, the total cost per year is capped at $60.50.

However, if children/family members play either football or bowls at Moonee Valley, your Sporting Club membership for the current season would already be paid.

Player insurance

The Moonee Valley Cricket Club committee is pleased to announce that all our teams are covered by injury insurance this season.

We had been dubious in the past about the benefits provided to players and their families by this insurance. However, as part of a wider deal which was brokered by Cricket Victoria for affordable professional indemnity insurance, player injury cover was also provided.

Check out all the details on the Internet

Fixtures, match results and most other information is readily available for viewing on the North West Cricket Association Internet site.

Each of our teams has the task of entering the individual statistical information from our players each week, and that is also available on the net – as is the information of the teams and players we’re up against.

The site is www.nwca.net.au and you need to click on the “results” icon on the left side. Then click on “view results” on the left, and then “view results” in the centre of the page, and the link will take you to the ResultsVault site.

Two of our young players head North

Congratulations to two of our Under 16 players, Phil Buultjens and Ben Harding, who played a game recently with North Melbourne Fourths in Premier Cricket.

Both boys missed out on a bat when the game was abandoned due to rain, but it’s a feather in their caps – and for Moonee Valley – that they won selection. Well done!

Under 16s playing with our senior teams

Another key plank of our junior development policy – giving Under 16 players the chance to play senior cricket against adults – continues to bear fruit.

We’ve already had six Under 16s play in the Fourths and Fifths, and all have performed with credit.

Highlights of their performances include 86 and three wickets for Tom King in one Fifths game, 65 by David Desmond in the same match, and a match-winning last-wicket partnership of around 40 runs in the Fourths involving Liam Coventry-Poole. Jesse Nankivell-Sandor, Seamus Fenaughty and Nigel Walker have also made their contribution to senior teams. As well, we’ve had other Under 16 players advise of their availability to play seniors when required, so things are looking wonderful for the future of our Club.

Young Moonee Valley players in U/19 Turf comp

The North West Cricket Association organised a one-day turf tournament for up-and-coming young players in the Under 19 age group in October.

Unfortunately, due to the weather, the matches could not be played on turf, and were transferred to the synthetic wickets at Buckley Park.

Three of our Moonee Valley players were in the four teams – Matt Thomas, Julian Madigan and Sam Wellard.

Representatives of the local Premier clubs were there to watch. We got excellent feedback on the performances of all three – Matt and Julian with the bat, and Sam as a very accurate and fast bowler. Well done again!

Registration forms and family details

Not all of our players have returned signed registration forms to us. We must have forms from new players so that they can be correctly registered with the North West Cricket Association. We run the chance of being fined by the NWCA if our paperwork is not up to date.

Our Club also needs the form which details some family information, such as mobile phone numbers, email addresses, school attended and parent details.

If you haven’t yet filled one in, please get it back to your team’s coach as soon as possible.

Our new roll-out pitch

A number of parents and players will have seen our new state-of-the-art roll-out synthetic Flicx pitch in operation at the southern end of Ormond Park.

The purchase of this pitch has enabled our Under 14 teams to play their home games at Ormond Park, where we had previously been looking at the disruption of having to play on Sundays.

The pitch is also available for either the Under 10s or the Under 14 Girls to use on Friday evening home games, but we would need to get parents down to Ormond Park about half an hour before match time to put it down. If any parents are available to do this, please see Charlie Walker.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club led the way in the north-west in obtaining one of these new pitches, and a number of other local clubs are very interested in how it plays.

On the other side of the coin though, we had not allowed for it in our junior budget. Our Club moved swiftly when our allocated Fairbairn Park oval was closed for renovations, and outlaid the money – more than $4000 – rather than see some of our juniors miss out on playing cricket.

Our Club is planning a number of extra fund-raising activities to pay for the pitch – with a special MVCC Wine and a music trivia night high on the priority list – and we urge all parents and players to support us.

Who’s got our old scorebooks?

One of our projects in the off-season has been to update the Junior Wisden – the document which lists every player to have taken the field for the Moonee Valley Cricket Club juniors, and their lifetime statistics.

Prior to this year the Junior Wisden had only been compiled from 1999 – so it missed the first three seasons of our Club.

We were able to spend a couple of afternoons going through the NWCA’s records for the seasons from 1996, but they were incomplete. Anyone with old Junior scorebooks at home please ring Charlie Walker so he can get our records complete.

Firewood raffle winner

Thanks to everyone who participated in the Club’s firewood raffle. We raised more than $300 for the Club.

The winning ticket was held by Firsts batsman and former MVCC coach Mick Harvey – who promptly sold it to Fifths player and juniors coach/parent Phill King.

Come to our Friday night games – it’s good fun

Parents and families should take a note of the dates when our Under 10s and our Under 14 Girls play at home.

Friday evenings are a good time to be down at the Club – when we can unwind a bit at the end of the week, and see our up-and-coming young cricketers performing wonders out on the park.

The bar is open, the canteen’s running and there’s always the Friday night meat raffle and a chance to socialise with the other parents.

Games run from about 5.15 to 8pm, so come along and mix with the other families who support the Moonee Valley Cricket Club.

The rest of our Friday night fixtures this season are on December 12, February 6 and February 20. See you there!

One-Day Cricket Lotto – it’s on again

Last season’s successful junior fundraiser, the One-Day Cricket Lotto, is on again shortly. It’s based on the results of the one-day games this summer involving Australia, India and Zimbabwe, and tickets are again 50 cents each.

Keep your eye open for when the tickets go on sale, and join in the fun in trying to win the $500 first prize.

Sporting Club Christmas party

The Moonee Valley Sporting Club’s Christmas picnic is being held on Sunday, December 7, down at Ormond Park. It’s open to all members – which obviously includes our Moonee Valley Cricket Club members. Please see the attached leaflet for more details.

Contact details

Parents with any queries about their son’s or daughter’s team or performances should in the first instance discuss it with their coach.

Anyone with other queries can speak to MVCC Junior Co-ordinator Graeme “Charlie” Walker on 9370 1802 or 0409 237 543.

For players AND parents
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